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March 2015 
 

Linda Krueger, Newsletter Editor      Bonnie Brewster, Mailing Coordinator  
      Diane Lindsey, E-mail coordinator 
 
 

 

 
Thurs., Feb. 19, 2015 ......... 9:30 am: AIM Packet Stuffing Meeting at the home of Linda Krueger.  Many 

hands make light work! 
 
Thurs., March 5, 2015 ...... 9:30 a.m. Monthly Meeting and Program:  Dr. Yeesen Kwon: Master Class. 

Trinity Episcopal Church, Wheaton. 
 
Sat. March 7, 2015........... .. AIM PERFORMANCE EXAMS at Wheaton College.   
 
Sun., March 8, 2015 ........... 3:00 p.m. Student Recital at Trinity Episcopal Church, Wheaton, IL. Fee $7 for  

West Suburban Members, $15 for non-WS members. Deadline: Feb. 20, 2015. 
Coordinator: Joanne King. 
 

Thurs., March 12, 2015 .... Teacher Information Exchange Meeting (TIE) at the home of Carol Ishman. 
 
Sun. April 19, 2015 ............ Berkley-Pendell Piano Competition at North Central College.  For complete 

information see www.berkley-pendell.org  
 
 

 
 

Fri., Feb. 20, 2015 ............... DEADLINE for entering students in March 8, 2015 Student Recital.  
 
Mon., Mar. 9, 2015 ............. DEADLINE for applications to the Berkley-Pendell Piano Competition. 
 
Sun., Mar. 15, 2015 ............ DEADLINE for March 2015 newsletter.  Please send articles and information to 

Linda Krueger via email: lkruegerpno@comcast.net.  
 
 
 

West 

Suburban  

MTA 
www.wsismta.org 

 

An Affiliate of the Illinois State 

Music Teachers Association 
 

Monthly Newsletter 

http://www.berkley-pendell.org/
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Master Class with Dr. Yeesen Kwon 
 
Dr. Yeeseon Kwon is Assistant Professor of Keyboard Musicianship and Piano Pedagogy at 
Roosevelt University and brings with her expertise and scholarship in piano pedagogy as a 
teacher and performer. Her published research on strength-based teaching in piano 
pedagogy demonstrates how to implement best learning and teaching strategies for 
students and teachers. Formerly Dr. Kwon taught piano and piano pedagogy at Greenville 
College (IL), Ithaca College (NY), Northwestern University (IL), and Harper College (IL), among 
others. 
 
Author and formerly Associate Editor for Clavier Magazine, Yeeseon Kwon has written new 
music reviews for Clavier Companion as well as published numerous articles and books in 
the area of piano pedagogy, including Written For You Collections, Books 1-4 with Teaching 
and Practice Guides (F.J.H). She is active nationally as an adjudicator, workshop clinician, as 
well as a conference and masterclass presenter. 
 
As a performing artist Yeeseon Kwon has been featured in international solo and 
collaborative performances in the United States and Russia. Yeeseon Kwon received her 
Doctor of Musical Arts degree in piano performance and pedagogy from the University of 
Oklahoma as well as M.M. and B.M. degrees from Northwestern University. 
 
 

 
 

 
 

No updates this month! 
 
 

 
 

AIM Honors Recital 
 

Don't forget that judges can all nominate students at level 5 or higher for our AIM Honors Recital. The 
recital will be Sunday, April 12, at 4:00pm at Gary Methodist Church. Encourage your students to go the 
extra mile in their preparation and AIM for this goal!  Janna Williamson is the coordinator for this recital. 

 

Slate of Officers for 2015 -2016 
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The Nominating Committee is proud to present the Slate of 

Officers for 2015 -2016: 
 

President ð Marcia Lehe  
1st  Vice President for Programs ð Liz Mackenzie  

3rd  Vice President for Membership ð Bonnie Brewster  
 

A vote will be taken at the March 5 meeting. Please attend to vote 
in our new officers!  

 

 
 

Long -time member passes away  
 

Dr. Josephine Caryce Elsen, a member of the West Suburban ISMTA since its inception, 
passed away on Monday, February 2,  (a day after her 89 th  birthday)  at the Prairie View 
Assisted Living Center, Winnebago, Illinois.  
 
Jo, as she was known to all of us, was a very active member of our Chapter for many years.    
In the latter ye ars she kept her membership active even though she no longer attended the 
meetings, but she was still very interested in what was happening in the group.  
 
At various times, she was a professor of Music in Indiana, Kansas, and at Wheaton College, 
and later,  maintained an independent private music  studio for many years.  
 
Jo was a very dear and loyal friend.  She had a life -long love affairs with animals, but cats 
were her specialty ð so much so, that one of her neighbors referred to her as òThe Cat 
Lady.ó 
 
Visitation for Jo was on Sunday, February 8 th  at  the Genandt Funeral Home in Winnebago, 
IL   and her funeral was a week later on  Monday (Presidentõs Day), February 16th.. . 
 
She was laid to rest at the Willwood Cemetery in Rockford, IL.  
 
Our condolences an d sympathy are extended to her family and friends.  
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We will miss her!  
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Beyond the Score – How to Apply 
  

Please include the following items postmarked no later than February 15
th

 (for Brahms and Ravel): 

Note: Emi is happy to take orders late, she just wants to get enough tickets sold to get the discount.  Email Emi if you are 

sending an order in so she knows to expect it! 
  

1. application form 

2. one check payable to Emi Murata. (Teachers purchasing tickets for multiple families, please make one lump sum check payable to CAMTA). 

3. one self-addressed stamped envelope per concert. (Example: If you are purchasing tickets for Boulez and Brahms, enclose 2 stamped envelopes). 
  

Checks are non-refundable once the tickets have been purchased.   We will need to purchase at least 10 seats per concert in order to receive 

the group rate. Encourage your students and parents to attend! What a bargain! Most seats are $5 - $10 less than last year’s prices!  
  

Please send application form, one check for entire amount, and stamped envelopes to: 

Emi Murata, 325 S. Ridgeland Ave, Oak Park, IL 60302-3519. 
  

Questions???  Call 708-386-5678 or e-mail: emipiano@aol.com. 
 

Beyond the Score is a musical experience like no other! Using live theater, stunning visual projections and orchestral excerpts played by the Chicago Symphony Orchestra, 
each installment will immerse you in the compelling stories behind symphonic music. Stay after every concert for a special behind-the-scenes Q&A with Gerard 
McBurney, creative director of Beyond the Score. 
 

Fridays+POSTΟAll Friday Beyond the Score concerts include POST, your after-concert lounge with CSO musicians, guest artists and music from DJ Justin Reed of 
illmeasures. Have a cocktail, mingle and discuss the production! 
 
 

BRAHMS SYMPHONY NO. 3: FREE BUT HAPPY 
Friday, March 27, 2015 at 7:30 p.m.Ο or Sunday, March 29, 2015 at 3 p.m. 
Chicago Symphony OrchestraΟ, Edo de Waart, conductor 
In the summer of 1883, vacationing in the ancient German spa town of Wiesbaden, Brahms celebrated his recent 50th birthday by composing one of his 
mellowest and most open-hearted orchestral works. When he showed the score to his lifelong friend Clara Schumann, she exclaimed: ñOne beat of the 
heart, every movement a jewel!ò 
 

RAVEL: A PORTRAIT 
Friday, June 5, 2015Ο at 7:30 p.m. or Sunday, June 7, 2015 at 3 p.m. 
Chicago Symphony OrchestraΟ, Ludovic Morlot, conductor 
In a season in which the CSO plays an especially large number of pieces by this most beloved of French composers, Beyond the Score responds with a 
musical and dramatic depiction of this complex, subtle, private, paradoxical and mysterious man who once declared: ñMy teacher in composition was 
Edgar Allan Poe é He taught me that true art is a perfect balance between pure intellect and emotion.ò 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

BERKLEY-PENDELL PIANO SCHOLARSHIP COMPETITION 
19th April ~ 2015 

A Brilliant Opportunity 
 

 

Beyond the Score Group Tickets Application Form 
PLEASE PRINT 

 

Name:_________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Address:_______________________________________________________________________________ 
Street    City            State/Zip Code 

 

E-mail Address:_____________________________________ Phone Number:_______________________ 
 

 

_____Friday, Mar. 27 at 7:30 or _____Sunday, Mar. 29 at 3 p.m. (Brahms) (check date) 

Friday Mar. 27 at 7:30 .m. Performance Prices: _____# of Gallery @ $20 ea       _____# of Upper Balcony @ $30 ea 

_____ # Lower Balcony @ $55 ea        _____# of Main @ $30 ea  _____# of Main @ $45 ea  

Sunday Mar. 29 at 3 p.m. Performance Prices: _____# of Gallery @ $20 ea       _____# of Upper Balcony @ $30 ea 

_____ # Lower Balcony @ $55 ea        _____# of Main @ $30 ea  _____# of Main @ $45 ea 

 

_____Friday, Jun. 5 at 7:30 or _____Sun., Jun. 7 at 3 p.m. (Ravel) (check date) 

Friday Jun. 5 at 7:30 .m. Performance Prices: _____# of Gallery @ $20 ea       _____# of Upper Balcony @ $30 ea 

_____ # Lower Balcony @ $55 ea        _____# of Main @ $30 ea  _____# of Main @ $45 ea  

Sunday Jun. 7 at 3 p.m. Performance Prices: _____# of Gallery @ $20 ea       _____# of Upper Balcony @ $30 ea 

_____ # Lower Balcony @ $55 ea        _____# of Main @ $30 ea  _____# of Main @ $45 ea 

 

mailto:emipiano@aol.com
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BERKLEY-PENDELL PIANO SCHOLARSHIP COMPETITION 
19th April ~ 2015 

A Brilliant Opportunity 
 

Following the immensely enthusiastic response of the 2013 and 2014 competitions from student, teacher and judge 
participants, your involvement and sincere support and stewardship is greatly anticipated. 

All scheduling, information, and forms are now available on the website: 

 BERKLEY-PENDELL.ORG 

History  
In 1986, area ISMTA chapters established the Berkley-Pendell Scholarship Fund in honor of the founding members of 
the original chapter, Helen Berkley of Winfield, IL, and Verona Pendell of West Chicago, IL.  The following ISMTA 
chapters sponsor and particiǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ CǳƴŘΩǎ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎΥ bŀǇŜǊǾƛƭƭŜΣ {ŀƭǘ /ǊŜŜƪΣ ²ŀǳōƻƴǎƛŜΣ ŀƴŘ ²Ŝǎǘ {ǳōǳǊōŀƴΦ 
Purpose 
Through the annual competition, the purpose of the Berkley-Pendell Scholarship Fund is to encourage and promote 
the cause of great music, and to foster ƻǳǊ ȅƻǳǘƘΩǎ emerging pianistic artistry and excellence. The participating 
chapters jointly sponsor the annual piano competition for students whose teachers are active members of the 
participating chapters. The winners of each division are awarded cash prizes, and are hosted in the subsequent 
ǿƛƴƴŜǊǎΩ /ŜƭŜōǊŀǘƻǊȅ /ƻƴŎŜǊǘΦ  
Annual Berkley-Pendell Scholarship Competition Application/Qualifications 
The 2015 Berkley-Pendell Piano Competition will be held at the most accessible and beautiful North Central College, 
Wentz Concert Hall & Fine Arts Centre, Naperville. The competition takes place Sunday, 19th April, 2014, 1PM-7PM.  
The post-marked application deadline is 9th March, 2015, accompanied with all necessary documentation and the $40 
entry fee. 
Increased Awards/Competition Segments/Teacher Qualification 
Increased monetary awards and an additional competition track level have been developed: 
 Elementary Division ς Track 1 (8 min. segment) 
 Elementary Division ς Track 2 (10 min. segment) 
 Junior Division ς Track 1 (10 min. segment) 
 Junior Division ς Track 2 (10 min. segment) 
 Senior Division (14 min. segment)  
With great respect for all teacher/ professionals, an additional qualifying teacher category is included. 
Celebratory Concert 
All place winners will be high-lƛƎƘǘŜŘ ƛƴ ŀ ǇǳōƭƛŎ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘƻǊȅ ǊŜŎƛǘŀƭ ŀǎ ŀ ǘǊƛōǳǘŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ȅƻǳƴƎ ǇƛŀƴƛǎǘǎΩ ƎǊŜŀǘ 
achievement. This will take place Saturday, 25th April, 7PM, at the Gary United Methodist Church of Wheaton 

 

All Entry Forms are available at the Berkley-Pendell.Org website.  Please access and return to the Applications 
Coordinator:  Ms. Nancy Sen, 424 Ellen Lane, Batavia IL   60506    

~ Student Eligibility ~ Student Music Requirements ~ Student Entry Form ~ Evaluation Form ~  
                                     ~ Teacher Eligibility ~ Teacher Information Form ~ 
 

Director & Coordinator Members 
Dr. Karol Sue Reddington (West Suburban Chapter), Director 
 630.510.8475 or E-mail: karolsue7@gmail.com 
Beth Jones (Naperville Chapter), Venues Coordinator 
Marcia Lehe (West Suburban Chapter), Judges Coordinator 
Nancy Sen (Waubonsee Chapter), Applications Coordinator 
Jane Brueggemann (Naperville Chapter), Programmes Coordinator 
Anna Buckley (West Suburban Chapter), Media/ Celebratory Concert Coordinator 
 

Please feel free to contact the Director and/or Coordinators for assistance.  
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To All Musicians, Teachers and Those Who Value Music Education 
 

THE BERKLEY-PENDELL PIANO COMPETITION 
April 19, 2015 

In order for the competition to continue, additional funds are needed. 

The competition is sponsored by the Naperville, Salt Creek, Waubonsie and West Suburban ISMTA groups.  It is designed 
to give students at all levels the opportunity to demonstrate their musicianship, celebrate their achievements and 
improve their skills.   
 
Students from elementary through high school can win awards for participation and excellence. Each student entered at 
every level receives comments and performance suggestions from some of the area’s most qualified and eminent judges 
and performers. 
 

Donate now to support musical achievement! 
 

5ƻƴƻǊǎΩ ƴŀƳŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƭƛǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǇǳōƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇŜǊƳƛǎǎƛƻƴΦ 
 
 Tax deductible donations in any amount are accepted at any time during the year. 
 

Donations can be made for a variety of reasons such as: 
× To celebrate student achievements in music or other activities. 
× Celebrate milestones such as birthdays, anniversaries or family events. 
× In appreciation for great teachers or mentors. 
× To provide a memorial for a treasured colleague or other person who loved music. 
× Anonymous contributions are also appreciated. 

 

~~~~~ 
The Berkley Pendell Competition was created to honor two amazing music teachers, Helen Berkley and Verona Pendell, 
who founded the West Suburban ISMTA group.  From that group, other local associations of music teachers have grown 
in Joliet, Naperville, Salt Creek and Waubonsie areas.  In 1986 a fund was created to insure that the competition would 
continue. Please show your support by sending your tax deductible contribution to: 

Ms. Carol Ishman 
ISMTA Joint Board Treasurer 

290 S. Kenilworth Ave. 
Glen Ellyn, IL  60137-6585 

Please make checks payable to ISMTA WEST SUBURBAN JOINT ACCOUNT 
 

Questions may be referred to Dr. Karol Sue Reddington, Director of the Berkley-Pendell Piano Competition 
(630.510.8475), or email karolsue7@gmail.com.  Thank you for your critical support. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

Dr. Karol Sue Reddington  

 

 

 

 

mailto:karolsue7@gmail.com
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FEBUARY MEETING MINUTES 
 

West Suburban Illinois Music Teachers Association 
February 5, 2015 
 
The meeting was called to order at 9:35. 
 
There was no Student Performer or Tip of the Day because of the AiM Judges Meeting. 
 
The minutes were read with no corrections or additions. Adrienne Rose moved to accept the minutes as 
read, and Julie Crull seconded.   
 
The treasurer reported a balance of $6888.84. 
 
Membership – Joanne King announced that there were no visitors or new members attending. She 
reminded everyone to return their nametags after the meeting. She also reminded members to check 
their renewal forms from MTNA to make sure all contact information is correct. 
 
Recitals – Joanne King said that there are 7 students signed up for March 8 Recital, and that there is still 
room for more. The deadline is Feb. 20 
 
A sign-up sheet to bring refreshments to the AiM exams was passed around. 
 
Debi Inch announced that our March 5 program will be a Master Class presented by Dr. Yeeseon Kwon. 
Early intermediate through advanced students are needed to perform. Contact Marcia Lehe if you have a 
student to perform. 
 
Nominating Committee – The Nominating Committee, consisting of Kathy Sbarboro, Marcia Lehe, and 
Joanne King announced that they were assigned to secure new officers to nominate for next year’s 
positions of President, 1st Vice President for Programs, and 3rd Vice President for Membership. The slate 
of officers was to be announced at this meeting in order to be voted at the March meeting. However, the 
committee was unable to secure anyone to nominate for the Membership position, so a slate officers 
cannot be presented at this time. Kathy appealed to the membership for someone to step into this 
relatively easy, but extremely important position. Anyone willing to take on the Membership position 
should contact one of the committee members after the meeting. 
 
Announcements  
Debi announced that former member Jo Elsen passed away. Elinor Lee sent around a card to sign and 
send to her family. 
 
Debi announced that Bill Phemister is planning a fund raiser to acquire a piano for Windsor Manor where 
he resides. He will give us more details at next month’s meeting. This could be a possible recital venue for 
our teachers and students. 
  
Debi explained that TIE Meetings – Teacher Information Exchange – are an informal meeting for teachers 
to share teaching ideas, ask questions, network and chat about a wide variety of subjects. 
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Karol Sue Reddington passed around a form to raise funds for the Berkley-Pendell Competition and 
encouraged members to enter students. 
 
The next Teacher Performance Group will meet on Feb. 12 at 9:30 at the home of Karol Sue Reddington. 
Please let Karol Sue know if you plan to attend. 
 
Kathy Sbarboro, Certification Coordinator, announced that Diane Lindsay is working on her National 
Certification. Best wishes to Diane! 
 
A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 9:52 by Liz Mackenzie, seconded by Linda Winthers. 
 
The AiM judges meeting and a program, ‘Inspiring Achievement’ presented by Janna Williamson, Julie 
Crull, and Rita Brown followed the meeting.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Kathy Sbarboro 
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Linda Krueger 
1N086 Fanchon St. 
Carol Stream, IL  60188 

 
 
 


